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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

            March 20, 2019
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz (seated late) and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: Treasurer – Rob Schock.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer and 9 citizens. 
Motion #3231 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the agenda as amended.    

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Motion #3232 To Seat.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to seat Trustee Grabetz at 6:33 pm.     

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3233 Meeting Minutes Approval.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 2/20/29, the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 2/20/19.

Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3234 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1 through #87 in the amount of  

$246,832.25 from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Lakewood Machine Products.

Attorney Godfroy informed the Board that he has heard from Lakewood’s attorney and that Lakewood is withdrawing their request to rezone parcel #5801-018-037-00. Manager Vaslo asked that Attorney Godfroy request that to be but in writing and that it be submitted to the Township. No motion was offered. 
Newburg Rd and Swan Creek Rd updates. 
Manager Vaslo informed the Board that he and Engineer Hollandsworth met with MDOT, the Rail Road, and the MCRC last week to discuss and evaluate the RR Crossing on E. Newburg. According to Manager Vaslo the meeting went well and that all parties agreed that no significant improvements to the crossing were needed at this time and that the Township could pave through the crossing as is. Manager Vaslo has requested an amended contract to add the additional distance to get the base stabilization and double seal project to a point just east of the RR crossing and out of the RR right-of-way. There were no updates on the proposed Swan Creek project. No motion was offered. 
New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions or comments from the Board on the Managers report.   
Raises for Employees Effective 4/1/19. 
Supervisor Carmack proposed a 3% raise effective 4/19/19 for all part-time and full-time employees of the Township with the exception of the Township Board members whose pay will remain the same. With little discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3235 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve a 3% raise for all part-time and full-time employees of the Township with the exception of the Township Board whose pay will remain the same.            Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

MCRC Calcium Chloride Contract. 

The Board received the contract for dust control from the MCRC for the 2019 season. It is for one application of calcium chloride applied in the spring at a width if 16’ at 2,000 gallons per mile. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3236 To Approve. 
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve the Calcium Contract with the MCRC for dust control for the 2019 season in an amount not to exceed $53,800.     

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Briar Hill Road Petition.

The Board received a petition circulated by Jan Van Houten and signed by resident of Carter Road requesting improvement to Briar Hill. The signatories use Briar Hill to get to and from their homes on Carter Road and wanted to join the residents on Briar Hill in requesting improvements to the road. Supervisor Carmack thanked Ms. Van Houten for her continued efforts on behalf of her and her neighbors and with little discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3237 To Receive and File.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to receive and file the petition for road improvements.    Voice vote taken.          Motion carried. 

Rescinding Conditional Rezonings. 
Manager Vaslo updated the Board on his and Planner Youngs efforts to update the Ash Township Zoning Ordinance 7C and the corresponding Zoning Map. Part of that effort was to review all the Conditional Rezonings approved in the past and see if any were not completed as required by the zoning ordinance. There were two that were approved but never started but were still identified on the Zoning Map as conditional zonings. The process to rescind those begins with the Township Board’s request to the Planning Commission to consider rezoning the parcels back to their former zoning classification through a simple motion by the Township Board. After some discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3238 To Request.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to request the Planning Commission proceed with consideration of rezoning the parcels in question to their former zoning classifications.       

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried. 

Approval of 2019/2020 Budget. 

Supervisor Carmack presented the proposed budget to the Board. With the required Public Hearing completed the Supervisor asked if the Board had any comments or wanted to discuss any particulars of the proposed budget. With no comments or concerns being brought forth the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3239 To Approve.
Motion by Geiermann supported by Carmack to approve the 2019/2020 Ash Township Budget as presented.           Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Grafton Cemetery (Sigler Road) Maintenance Request. 

Manager Vaslo explained to the Board that the Grafton Cemetery is in need of maintenance that cannot be done in house. The brush and scrub that surrounds the cemetery has grown into the property over the years and is in need of removal. The proposal from D.K. Outdoor Services would include clearing brush and fallen debris around the perimeter of the cemetery and clearing the entrance and removal of overgrown invasive brush in the interior of the cemetery. The proposal also included some limited ditch clearing in Unity Park. With little discussion the following motion was offered:  
Motion #3240 To Approve.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to approve the contract with D.K. Outdoor Services for work at the Grafton Cemetery and Unity Park in an amount not to exceed $2,825.00.      

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

2019 Annual Resolutions. 
The following resolutions and appointments were offered for consideration to the Township Board and the following motions were offered:  

Motion #3241 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve 2019 Annual Resolution #1.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3242 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve 2019 Annual Resolution #2.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3243 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve 2019 Annual Resolution #3.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3244 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve 2019 Annual Resolution #4.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3245 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve 2019 Annual Resolution #5.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3246 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve 2019 Annual Resolution #7.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3247 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of Hennessey Engineers, Inc. as engineers for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3248 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the annual appointment of Godfroy, Wetzel & Horkey, PLC as attorney for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3249 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of James Vaslo as ordinance officer for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3250 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the annual appointment of Dave Tubbs as electrical inspector for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3251 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the annual appointment of James Charney as mechanical inspector for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3252 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of Bernie Zarb as plumbing inspector for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3253 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of James Vaslo as blight officer for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3254 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the annual appointment of Jonathon Tackett as building official for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3255 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of Wade Trim as planner for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3256 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of Gary Lazette as back up electrical inspector for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3257 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve the annual appointment of Don Olszewski as back up plumbing and mechanical inspector for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3258 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual appointment of Cooley, Hehl, Sabo & Calkins as auditor for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3259 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the annual appointment of Tim Wright as back up building inspector for fiscal year 4/1/19 to 3/31/20.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3260 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve the annual weed cutting ordinance as presented.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Motion #3261 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the annual Twp Clerk salary resolution as presented.

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No 1-Absention (Geiermann).    Motion carried. 

Motion #3262 To Approve. 
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the annual Twp Supervisor salary resolution as presented.

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No 1-Absention (Carmack).    Motion carried

Motion #3263 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to approve the annual Twp Treasurer salary resolution as presented.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried

Motion #3264 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the annual Twp Trustee salary resolution as presented.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried

Water & Sewer Billing. 
Manger Vaslo explained that Jennifer Kecskes has been working on a cost saving measure and is proposing to change the billing format from a paper and envelope bill to a post card bill. She has done her research and believes she can reduce the cost of printing, folding, stuffing and mailing the bills by 50% if the Township went to the post card bill. The BS&A software program that we already use will work seamlessly with a post card format. After a brief discussion the Board concurred and approved the change at the next available billing cycle. No motion was needed or offered.  
Communications/Information.
Supervisor Carmack read aloud a letter from the Monroe County Farm Bureau recognizing its 100-year Centennial celebration. Ash Township congratulates our agricultural community and appreciates its presence in the Township!
Citizen Comments. 

Mr. Goff, from Exeter Rd, had questions and comments on blight and the use of drones in enforcing blight issues. He had strong opinions on the subject and the Board listened
 to them. There was some back and forth from the Board, Manager Vaslo and Attorney Godfroy with Mr. Goff. In the end the Board thanked Mr. Goff for his comments.  
With no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3265 Meeting Adjourn. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
